UNIVERSITY OF WARWICK

Equality and Diversity Committee

Minutes of the meeting held on 4 February 2014
Present:
Pro-Vice Chancellor for Academic Planning and Resources (in the Chair), Mrs S Crookes, Rev. S Jennings, Mr S Lamb, Mrs C Martin, Mrs G McGrattan, Mr M Mik, Mr M Potter, Dr M Shewring, Dr N Rabbani, Ms R Roke, Mr N Shiers, Ms S Smart, Professor PA Thomas, Ms C Turhan, Mr D Wallis, Ms D Weber 
Apologies:
Dr S Burrows, Dr E Campbell, Ms B Hay, Ms D Markham, Professor S Rai, Mr S Williams
In Attendance:
Mrs S Beaufoy - HR Adviser – Equality and Diversity (Assistant Secretary); Mrs L Walls - HR   Manager – Administration (Equality and Diversity) (Secretary)

Ms S Miles, Assistant Registrar, Student Records (for item 4)


Mr P Bridger, Reward Manager (for item 5)


Mr P Blagburn, Senior Assistant Registrar – Outreach (for item 6)


Ms S Benita, Director of the Warwick Policy Laboratory
22/13-14
Conflicts of Interest


REPORTED: (by the Chair)
That, should any members or attendees of the Equality and Diversity Committee have any conflicts of interest relating to agenda items for the meeting, they should be declared at the beginning of the meeting.
RESOLVED:

That no conflicts of interest be recorded.
23/13-14

Minutes



RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the meeting of the Equality and Diversity Committee held on 24 October 2013 be approved.

24/13-14
Matters Arising
(a) Athena SWAN Charter

REPORTED: (by the HR Adviser – Equality and Diversity)

(i) That the Department of Computer Science are intending to re-submit for a Bronze Athena Award in April 2014.
(ii) That the Department of Psychology are submitting for a Silver Athena Award in April 2014.
(iii) That the Physics Department have been successful in renewing their Institute of Physics JUNO Championship award, which will automatically renew their Athena Silver award.
(iv) That WBS have started their work on the Gender Equity Charter Mark (GEM) by issuing a staff questionnaire, which inform their April 2014 submission data.
(b)  Promotion and Probation (Minute 06/13-14(i) refers)
REPORTED: (by the Chair)

That as requested future Promotion and Probation reports will contain historical as well as current data to assist with trend analysis.

(c) Gender Neutral Toilets (Minute 11/13-14 refers)
REPORTED:
(by the Chair)

(i) That the Students’ Union Audit Report on Gender Neutral Toilets has been passed to the Estates Office.

(ii) That the cost of conversion of one toilet facility in each building into gender neutral toilets will be approximately £1,500.  This matter has been passed to the Buildings Committee for consideration.




RESOLVED:

That the Estates Office be asked to update the next Equality and Diversity meeting on how this work will be progressed. 
25/13-14
Title Changes on Student Database (Minutes 12/12-13 and 18/13-14 refers)


REPORTED: (by the Assistant Registrar, Student Records)
(i) That the student documentation for a change of title has been up-dated.
(ii) That evidence is only required when a student wishes to have a full name change or to add a professional qualification to their records.

(iii) That a Request to Change Gender Record Form has been added on ‘Mydata’.

(iv) That students do not have to complete the title section within the SITS system, however this is linked to the membership system governed by IT Services which does record a title.

REPORTED: (by R Roke)

That the student membership system is part of a larger project currently being reviewed.

RESOLVED:

R Roke to ensure that the title section on the membership system is discussed as part of the membership project, and to report back to the next meeting of the Committee.
26/13-14
Equity Analysis on Merit Pay 2012/13 (EDC Paper 13/13-14) (Minute 07/13-14 refers)
RECEIVED:

A paper on equity impact of merit pay 2012/13.

REPORTED: (by the Reward Manager)
(a) Merit Scheme A

(i) That the overall participation rate had fallen to 51.3% this year (from 53.5% in 2011/12).
(ii) The female participation rate (52.8% was slightly higher than male participation rate (48.9%).

(iii) Grade differentials are very marked in Grades 1A to 2, which is of concern.

(iv) There is a lower participation rate among BME staff (46.7%) compared to White staff (52.3%).

(v) BME staff were also awarded a lower average score (3.99) compared to White staff (4.28), which is largely explained by a grade relationship, as a larger proportion of BME staff are graded 1A-2.

(b) Merit Scheme B

(i) That 144 nominations were received for Merit Scheme B, with 138 staff receiving awards, of which 65.2% were female.

(ii) The average female score was 4.71 which was slightly lower than their male counterparts (4.73).

(iii) That 64.5% of awards were made to staff in Grades 6-8, whereas no awards were made to staff in Grades 1A-1B.

(iv) Only 12 of the 138 recipients of awards were BME.

(v) Merit Scheme B will continue to run next year.

RESOLVED:

(i) That it be investigated if the existing merit scheme is disadvantaging staff in Grades 1A-2.

(ii) That the Reward Manager quantifies the merit scheme data.

27/13-14
Widening Participation and Student Recruitment


REPORTED: (by the Senior Assistant Registrar - Outreach)

(i)     That significant progress is being made in reaching the access targets for 2013/14; numbers are up for students from state schools and socio-economic groups, but down in low participation neighbourhoods and PGCE entrants.
(ii)     That Warwick’s structure is to use absolute numbers, which makes  benchmarking difficult, but it is thought Warwick would sit around mid-table if compared to other Russell Group Universities.

(iii)     That there continues to be a lot of excellent outreach work being done by the central team and departments.

(iv)  
That identified best practice needs to be shared across the University, and more staff are required to participate in outreach activities.
(v)     That the University is engaged with the Royal Society of Arts to measure impact on what initiatives/events work well, so that the University can target provision where needed.
(vi)     Warwick is part of a consortium to support students from a widening participation background at postgraduate level.

(vii) Ethnicity and disability have been removed from the access agreement.

28/13-14
Student Disability Services (EDC Paper 14/13-14)

RECEIVED:

The notes of the Disability Interest Group meeting held on 11 November 2013.



REPORTED: (by the Disability Coordinator)
(i)     That in response to an increased need for support, a six month disability coordinator post has been approved, which will be advertised shortly.
(ii)     That the deadline for students requesting special arrangements for     exams is 14 March 2014 for May/Summer exams.

(iii)     That Disability Services will be providing drop-in sessions throughout February/March for students to discuss exam requirements.

(iv)     That Disability Services are involved in a new pilot scheme of recruiting external freelance Dyslexia tutors to meet the demands of students.  This scheme is working very well.

(v)     That plans were in place to notify disabled students of severe weather warnings, following the Guidelines set by the Governance team.

29/13-14
Recruitment and Selection Training (EDC Paper 15/13-14) (Minute 17/13-14 a(ii) refers)


RECEIVED:


A paper on Recruitment and Selection Training
REPORTED: (by the HR Adviser – Equality and Diversity)

That members of the Committee consider the recommendation that the e-learning module on Recruitment and Selection be made mandatory for all staff involved in recruitment.
REPORTED: (by D Wallis)

(i) That any such requirement will need to determine how the Chairs of Interview panels enforce this compulsory element. 


RESOLVED:
(i) That in principle the Committee agreed to the recommendation, with the proviso that Chairs of Panels take the module initially, with a timely framework to be put in place for others to follow.
(ii) That Governance is kept informed of the timeline and framework of this requirement.
30/13-14
Equality and Diversity Network (EDC Paper 16/13-14)


RECEIVED:


A copy of the notes of the meeting of the Equality and Diversity Network held on 21 January 2014.


REPORTED: (by the Chair of the Equality and Diversity Network)

(i) That despite low attendance, a number of interesting discussions had taken place with regard to Recruitment and Selection training and the Dignity at Work and Study Policy.
(ii) That the Dignity at Work and Study Policy is currently being reviewed, along with the role of Dignity Contacts, and what other Universities do.

(iii) That C Turhan from the Students Union had given a very informative presentation on their approach to Equality and Diversity.
RESOLVED:

That the timings of the meetings be changed to Wednesday afternoons, as academic staff find it difficult to attend meetings due to teaching timetables.
REPORTED: (by S Smart)

That the HR Manager in WMS is reviewing how the Dignity at Work and Study policy is implemented in WMS, by recruiting a number of Dignity Contacts to work within WMS.

RESOLVED:

That the HR Adviser, Equality and Diversity contact the HR Manager in WMS to understand their plans and how they will relate to the role of existing Dignity contacts.

REPORTED: (by C Turhan)

That the Students’ Union have appointed a Life Long Learning Officer to support mature students.

RESOLVED:

(i) That information on the role of the Life Long Learning Officer be distributed to the Committee and Network for information.

(ii) That the Student Union Welfare Officers be invited to attend the Network Group meetings.
31/12-13
Equality and Diversity Training
REPORTED: (by the HR Adviser – Equality and Diversity)

(a) That the Equality and Diversity training sessions, which include Disability Awareness are continuing to receive excellent feedback.
(b) That a new Mental Health Awareness session being offered each month is proving very popular, with sessions up until April 2014 already full.

(c) That the two e-learning modules ‘Diversity in the Workplace’ and ‘Recruitment and Selection have been up-dated and will be re-launched by LDC shortly.
(d) That Sandy Sparks from the Learning and Development Centre has attended a ‘Train the Trainer’ event on ‘Unconscious Bias’ and will be offering a Windows on Warwick session as well as a longer training course and bespoke work with departments.

32/13-14
Any Other Business 


REPORTED: (by C Turhan)
(i) That at a recent ‘All Students’ meeting two items were discussed that may come to the attention of the Committee:

(a) Two Ticks Disability Scheme.
(b) That students wish the Sun newspaper, who continue to publish a ‘Page 3’ image to be removed from sale at campus shops.
REPORTED: (by D Weber)

That Student Support Services have been working with the Students Union to host an event on a ‘Mental Health Awareness’ day scheduled for 19 February 2014.

33/13-14
Date of Next Meeting


TO REPORT:


That the date of the next meeting of the Equality and Diversity Committee will be 16 May 2014 at 09:30 hrs in CMR1.0.
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